October 30, 2007
Adam Torem, Administrative Law Judge 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

P. O. Box 47250 

Olympia, Washington  98504-7250

Re:
WUTC v. PSE

Docket No. PG-060215
Dear Judge Torem:  

This status report is on behalf of Commission Staff and Respondent PSE.  It is made in connection with the parties’ oral request for a continuance of the prehearing conference date currently scheduled for November 1, 2007.  Ms. Carson, attorney for respondent PSE, authorized me to communicate this to you on her client’s behalf.

The parties continue to make progress in this case.  In addition to one early settlement conference and two rounds of written data requests, Staff has taken depositions of four people, and several more depositions are scheduled for November 15, 2007.  The parties had hoped to conduct these depositions earlier, but this was the earliest date available to all concerned.  The parties’ goal is to discuss a settlement of this docket as soon after November 15 as possible.  The parties understand the Commission would need to approve any such settlement.

Consequently, the parties have requested an extension of the prehearing conference to early January 2008.
Sincerely,

DONALD T. TROTTER
Senior Counsel 
DTT:klg
cc:  Parties
